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Mister President, Members of Council and Guests:

The unemployment rate for ACS chemists continues to rise, even as the U.S. unemployment rate has started to decline.  
[SLIDE 1]

As you may have read in Monday’s edition of C&EN, the unemployment rate for ACS chemists as of March 1, 2011 was 4.6%.  This is by far the highest rate since ACS started tracking unemployment in 1972.  The US Bureau of Labor and Statistics reported an even higher value of 6.1% for the overall 2011 average unemployment rate for U.S. chemists and materials scientists.  The Committee on Economic and Professional Affairs (CEPA) is understandably distressed, as I am sure all of you are.
[SLIDE 2]

Historically, employment recovery in the chemical sciences lags by one or more years, so it is not completely unexpected to see our unemployment rate continue to climb when the U.S. rate starts to decline.  However, we continue to hear about experienced chemists settling for lower level and lower paying positions to make ends meet; new graduates having trouble finding their first position; and postdoctoral positions disappearing.
In response to this news, CEPA included questions about underemployment in the 2012 Comprehensive Salary Survey, which is currently in the field.  We will have preliminary results to report in Philadelphia.

[SLIDE 3]

In an effort to create greater awareness of career options, CEPA worked with ACS staff and the Graduate Education Advisory Board to create a new, expanded suite of workshops detailing career pathways in industry, higher education, government, and entrepreneurship.  These workshops were piloted at this meeting, and will be available later this year for national, regional and local events.







[SLIDE 4]
In addition, you can expect to see a monthly Career Tips column in C&EN starting April 2nd, focusing on practical tips to aid job seekers, and all employment-related articles in C&EN can now be found on a single web-page.  
[SLIDE 5]

CEPA, Corporation Associates and the ACS Board completed the appointment process for the Entrepreneurial Initiative Advisory Board (EIAB).  The EIAB met to finalize access levels and offerings for the Entrepreneurial Resources Center.  

[SLIDE 6]

The EIAB received 50 applications for the first Entrepreneurial Training Program, and scholarship recipients will be announced next week.  The deadline for applications for entry into the Entrepreneurial Resources Center and the second class of scholarships for the Entrepreneurial Training program is June 1st.
At this time, I would like to draw your attention to the Chemical Professional’s Code of Conduct, which begins on page 69 of your agenda book.  The document was presented for your consideration in Denver.  One additional change has been incorporated into the document since the printing of the agenda book.  Please refer to the slide for the change.  Mister President, this document is ready for Council action, CPC concurs, and I so move.

[SLIDE 7]

Thank you.

[SLIDE 8]

Statistics for the ACS Career Fair and the Virtual Career Fair at this meeting are shown on the screen.  The number of employers attending is down from Denver; however, San Diego has traditionally been lower than average.  The addition of the virtual component granted access to more than **** additional job seekers and more than *** additional jobs.  
26 workshops and hundreds of mock interviews and resume reviews were conducted at this meeting. CEPA expects the Career Fair to be even more active at the national meeting next spring. 
Mister President this concludes my report.
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